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March 19, 2009 

Phillip Ward 
Superintendent 
Oldham County Water District 
3707 Highway 146 
P. 0. Box 51 
Buckner, KY 40010 

RE: Case No. 2009-00078 
Oldham County Water District 

The Commission staff has reviewed your response and has determined that your 
application in the above case now meets the minimum filing requirements. Enclosed please 
find a stamped filed copy of the first page of your filing. This case has been docketed and will 
be processed as expeditiously as possible. 

If you need further assistance, please contact my staff at 502/564-3940. 

S i ncere l y , 

Division of Filings 
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This is an application to revise Oldham County Water District's meter connection fee for 
518 x % inch connections. Upon approval-of the tariff, Oldham County will begin 
installing computer radio read meters for all new connections. Enclosed is the 
connection charge cost justification calculations, a revised tariff sheet and a copy of the 
public notice that will be published in the newspaper for three consecutive weeks. 

This meter connection fee was not included in the last rate case filed by Oldham County 
since Oldham County had no plans to install computer radio read meters at that time. 
Oldham County is not requesting a general rate increase at this time. However, the 
District cannot absorb the cost of installing computer radio read meters at its current 
connection fee. The increased connection fee will not impact current customers. The 
individuals affected by this increase will be new applicants for service. 

The District has previously filed income statements and balance sheets with the Public 
Service Commission. These income statements and balance sheets are contained in 
the annual reports filed by Oldham County. Oldham County has not filed more than two 
increases in its non-recurring charges since its last general rate case. 

There will not be additional revenue from this tariff filing. All money collected will be 
used to purchase and install the computer radio read meters. Therefore, additional 
revenue will not exceed five (5) percent of total revenues provided by all miscellaneous 
and non-recurring charges for the most recent twelve (1 2) month period. 


